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CUSTOMERS OF REPUBLIC BANK (ANGUILLA) LIMITED 
Represented by spokespersons for the group: Mrs. Melisha Maccow Niles and 

Ms. Anoushka Romney 
anoushka.romney@icloud.com;  melisha.maccow@gmail.com  

 
 
28 May 2024 
 
 
Ms. Charlene Berry  
Country Manager, AG 
Republic Bank (Anguilla) Limited 
The Valley 
Anguilla 
 
Madam 
 
We refer to the individual emails sent today captioned “We’re Sorry” (see attached).  We 
confirm that all peaceful protestors intend to communicate as a group in all 
correspondence. 
 
Firstly, your email ignores the following fundamental positions taken by this group in 
the conclusion section of the letter dated 8 May 2024 and repeated on 22 May 2024.  
We repeat them herein:- 
 

1. Our 8 May 2024 letter quotes the Customer Services Agreement in respect of 
technical errors causing damage and loss.  Your email today fails to address this 
position we have taken wherein we accepted your terms which state that: “…. 
WHERE SUCH LOSSES RESULT FROM TECHNICAL PROBLEMS, BANK ERRORS 
OR SYSTEM MALFUNCTIONS FOR WHICH WE ARE SOLELY RESPONSIBLE.” 

 
2. All postings were dated 27th and 29th April 2024 (contrary to Posting of 

Transactions Clause). 
 

3. The unauthorised debiting of accounts was caused by the Bank’s errors and 
system malfunctions which according to the section referenced on Page 12, the 
Bank remains liable. 
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4. The unauthorised debiting of accounts has resulted in overdrawn accounts. The 
Bank had no authority from its customers to overdraw their accounts, leaving 
many in financial ruin.  

 
5. Customers were not given the opportunity to investigate and verify the postings 

before accounts were debited and overdrawn. 
 

6. The damages and losses were as a result of the Bank’s technical errors, which 
have not been verified by the Customers. The Bank’s Agreement indicates that 
the Bank is liable for the loss in these circumstances. 

 
7. The Bank is barred by its own delay and its breach of the ECCB’s Codes of 

Practice. 
 
The petitioners reserve all of their rights and state without prejudice that if it is that you 
now have verification information to present to the affected customers, this verification 
documentation MUST be immediately sent to each respective customer at the email 
address you used to issue the “apology” email on May 27, 2024.  This group reserves all 
rights and makes no specific comments on anything further in the emailed notice sent 
by you on May 27, 2024.  
 
Yours respectfully 
Signatures of 280 Petitioners 
 
 
cc.  Governor of the Eastern Caribbean Central Bank, Mr. Timothy Antoine via 

Ms. Sheon John 
Dr. Ellis Webster 
Media Outlets 










